Quilt Show Meeting November 6, 2023 Eastern Branch Library

PRESENT: Cindy Shong, Chairperson

Renee Nelson, Labels Angie Townsend, Floater Val Howard, Raffle Tickets

Lu Ann Hammond, Fat Quarter Café

Karen Trumble, Vendors Joyce Kesterson, Admissions

Kris Rulison, Raffle Tickets, newly acquired tonight Carol Metz, Raffle Tickets, newly acquired tonight

Rita Parsons, General Store/Treasurer, newly acquired tonight

Cheryl Navarre, Check In/Out, newly acquired tonight

Janet Rochefort, Publicity/Fashion Show

Joy Pine, General Store Mo Peterson, Advertising

Jan Robertson, Fat Quarter Café Karri Howe, Silent Auction/Boutique

Karen Beers, Guild Member Bev, Co-Chair/Signs, via phone

Admissions - no report

Check In/Out – Cheryl Navarre volunteered to do this job, Renee has it organized.

Demos – Do hand quilting, paper piecing, will there be a Make It and Take It?

Fat Quarter Café – no report

Fashion Show – Janet Rochefort will oversee "wearable art" and the "Challenge"

General Store – no report

Labels – Renee distributed a draft copy of the entry form

People's Choice – Val asked if there would be a "best in show" in each division? It will take 5 votes to win, and we can choose 3 in each division.

Publicity – no report. Karen Trumble asked about bookmarks and signs and the logo. She sends out her invitations in January, and would like to have something that advertises our show.

Raffle Tickets – Carol Metz and Kris Rulison are working together on this. The ticket prices were raised to \$2 each or 3 for \$5. There will be 5 quilts that we raffle, they have sent away for the licence. Each member is responsible to sell their tickets for a total of \$40.

Set Up – no report

Signs – no report

Silent Auction/Boutique – Karri is looking to be in a different area. She has 100 zippered bags to sell for \$5 each, they were made by a Guild member from fabric salvages.

Rita mentioned that Dawn is ordering more quilt racks for a total of \$10,000. She also inquired regarding if we should rent out the new ones. The old ones are being stored at Down's in a metal building.

Rita also stated that we can have the entire school for our Quilt Show, and to let Bev know what signs you may need.

Carol Metz asked about a budget for prizes, and if we will have baskets for the gifts. Kathy Miller may run the membership table. She also talked about members receiving gifts for selling the most tickets, etc. Any baskets should go to Carol Metz.

Mo asked if we should sell "shopping bags".

Rose Paddock and Janet Robertson have embroidered all of the aprons.

Quilt Show Meeting November 6, 2023 Page 2

It was mentioned that maybe some of our "sit and stitich" groups could make things for the Boutique.

Vendors – Karen Trumble mentioned using both hallways, and that we need to count how many tables there are. We need them for Admisisons, Charities, Boutique, General Store, Café, etc.

New Business

Insurance, Karen Beers and Rita will get together to discuss

The next meeting will be held on January 8th, via Zoom at 6:00 p.m.